
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 5:50 PM 
To: Licensing <Licensing@lbbd.gov.uk> 
Subject: Percolate Barking Park  
  
Dear Lbbd,  
  
I am writing to object against the application for the music/dance events to be held in Barking park 
over the summer. 
I am objecting to the area of the park being used, the planned area is full of trees, shrubs and 
wildlife.  Holding the event in this area will be of great detriment to the park environment.  The 
effects of this application on the local wildlife including the lake will be upsetting to the animals 
given that it is the breeding/nesting/raising young time of year. There has been a family of swans 
living on the lake for many, many years.  I've been visiting the park for over 12  years and they have 
always been there. 
I do not see how up to 7000 people are going to congregate in the planned area without damage 
occurring to the wildlife or plants & trees. 
The park is an important part of the community for families, runners, walkers, dog walkers and 
people young and old, this event will effectively make it out of bounds for all those users during the 
planned events. 
If the event has to take part in the park, can I please ask why the field area adjacent to Longbridge 
Road, behind Barking Abbey School cannot be used?  
Surely this area is better suited, the grass will recover quickly, less wildlife are trees are likely to be 
affected  and it is further away from the lake.  Secondly, there is much better pedestrian access with 
the bigger gates and this also gives better access for the emergency services. 
  
To reiterate I am objecting to this proposal due to the above reasons. 
  
Yours sincerely  
  
Louise Chappell  
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
From: Licensing <Licensing@lbbd.gov.uk> 

Sent: 30 January 2024 17:59 

To:   

Cc: Lewis Dodd <Lewis.Dodd@lbbd.gov.uk>; Samena Baloch <Samena.Baloch@lbbd.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Percolate Barking Park  

  

Dear Louise 
  
Thank you for your email. 
  
Can you confirm you consent for your email address to be shared with the applicant who can contact 
you direct or if you wish you can email them regarding the wildlife concerns. 
  
community@percolatemusic.co.uk 
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please confirm under which licensing objective you are objecting under. 
  
Prevention of Crime & Disorder 
Protection of Children from Harm 
Public Safety 
Public Nuisance 
  
kind regards 
  
Licensing 
 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

 

 

Thank you for your response. 

 

I am happy for you to share my email with the applicant, although they would already have it as I 

have previously emailed them directly. 

 

My objections would be under the following:- 

 
Prevention of Crime & Disorder - I believe the sale of alcohol would give rise to disorder and possible 
crimes being committed. 
 
 
Public Safety - with the numbers expected/planned for safety of those in the immediate area or 
those still trying to access and use the park as normal could be compromised. 
 
 
Public Nuisance - To those living in the immediate area and homes which back on to the park, and 
those unable to use the park as normal. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
Louise Chappell  



 
 
 
 
 


